
 

 

Minutes of the 
Traffic Safety Commission 

September 4, 2014 
 

Richard T. Flickinger Municipal Center 
Council Chambers 

 
Pursuant to proper notice in accordance with the Open Meetings Act, the meeting of the 
Traffic Safety Commission was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Keith White. 
Chairman White led the assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance. Secretary Jacqueline 
Liston called the roll. 
 
Commissioners Present 
Keith White - Chair 
Michael Anderson 
George Karagozian 
C. Norman Rockel  
Theresa Sorensen 
Ted Sievert  
 
Village Staff Present 
Mike Gesualdo – Public Works 
Captain Bill Porter - Fire Department  
Nancy Radzevich - Economic Development 
Trustee John Thill 
 
Commissioner Anderson moved to accept the minutes of the August 7, 2014 meeting.  
 
Commissioner Sievert seconded the motion. 
 
The motion passed:  _6  Ayes, _0_ Nays, _0_Abstains 
Commissioner Karagozian Aye 
Commissioner Anderson Aye 
Commissioner Sorensen Aye 
Commissioner Sievert  Aye 
Commissioner Rockel  Aye 
Chairman White  Aye 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
PC14-14 - Virtuoso Performing Arts - 8120 Lehigh Ave (North Grove Corporate 
Park):  Request for a special use permit to operate entertainment use.  
 
Amanda Larson, a representative of Virtuoso Performing Arts, addressed the 
Commission stating that the hours of operation are Monday - Friday, 3:30-9:30 p.m. The 
facility would put on a total of 4-5 performances throughout the year.  
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Commissioner Rockel asked how snow removal and refuse storage would be handled. 
 
Nancy Radzevich stated that the business is part of a large scale development run by 
Colliers and all of these issues would be handled by management.  
 
Commissioner Karagozian asked if the Fire Department could foresee any issues. 
 
Captain Porter noted that the parking lot was designed for maneuverability of emergency 
vehicles and that the management company had always maintained superior access.  
 
Ms. Larson then shared the results of a traffic study which found that the business will 
not affect the normal flow of traffic in the area as operation occurs during off times of 
regular business. 
 
Chairman White asked if there were any anticipated issues in relation to the Metra. 
 
Ms. Larson states that none were anticipated. 
 
Commissioner Rockel then moved to approve the special use permit for Virtuoso 
Performing Arts.  
 
Commissioner Sievert then seconded the motion 
 
The motion passed:  _6  Ayes, _0_ Nays, _0_Abstains 
Commissioner Karagozian Aye 
Commissioner Anderson  Aye 
Commissioner Sorensen Aye 
Commissioner Sievert  Aye 
Commissioner Rockel  Aye 
Chairman White  Aye 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS / COMMENTS 
 
There being no further business, Commissioner Rockel moved to adjourn the meeting. 
The motion was seconded by Commissioner Sorensen and approved unanimously 
pursuant to a voice vote at 7:25 p.m. 
 


